



Pioneer Chapter Riders Club Minutes - Sunday 18Nov2018 - 1 pm  
at Merit Construction located at 5441 - 212th Street West in Farmington MN 

Meeting to Order - Doug Bruns 
 
Membership Report - Chuck Barsness - Your 2019 dues will be due Jan 01, 2019. 
  
Treasurers Report - Paul Michels - $25 - 2019 dues can be paid starting Jan 01.  You can go online to 
Join or Renew at ehridersclub.com and use PayPal to pay your dues.  Or, you can send your dues to 
Paul Michels, PCRC Treasurer, 41627 Ottawa Road, St Peter MN 56082. 

Old Business:  None


New Business: 

-  A motion was made, second, and passed to make Chuck Barsness, Founder of the Pioneer Chapter 
Excelsior-Henderson Riders Club in March of 2000 now known as the Pioneer Chapter Riders Club - 
PCRC, an Honorary Life Member.  He was given a large bottle of Fireball in appreciation.


    
I want to say Thanks to all who have participated in our events all of these years.  It’s been a Great Ride.   
And our Super Xs still are a Great Ride!  -  Chuck 

- We are planning to have a get together during the 2019 Sturgis Week to celebrate 20 Years for our Su-
per X motorcycles.  Paul Michels headed to the Sturgis area this October and made some contacts re-
lated to locations and dates to hold our get together.  We have decided it is too costly to reserve a place 
so we are looking at other options.  The specific location and day/date for our celebration is yet to be 
determined. 

- Planning is underway for the 2019 - 20th Annual PCRC Rally which will be held July 10th thru the 14th, 
2019. - We are planning to use Preston MN as our base location again.  Discussion continues about 
what to do at the Rally being it is the 20th Annual PCRC Rally and the 20th year of our Super Xs. There 
are lots of good roads to ride in Southeastern MN and Northeastern IA.  We also started talking about 
what to have as a memorial t-shirt for the Rally.  So, add the dates to your calendar and plan on joining 
us.  If you have ideas on how to celebrate these significant events please let us know.  

- Incorporation as Non-Profit needs further work - Doug Bruns is doing follow up on the IRS Forms we 
filed for non-profit status.  

- Next Meeting - NOTE - there will be no December Meeting.  The next meeting is scheduled for Sunday 
January 27, 2019 at 1 pm.  It will be held at Merit Construction located at 5441 - 212th Street West in 
Farmington (NE corner of Co 50 & Pilot Knob Road).  Our meetings are held in the building just west of 
the Merit Building, the Cowan Bldg.  Go around to the west side(Pilot Knob Rd side). 

Chuck Barsness 
PCRC Secretary 
x_twin@hotmail.com 
612-865-1758
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